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Pastor’s Perspective 

Living Forgiven 
 

I want to grow closer to God. I want to improve the way I 

interact with and treat people. I want to feel better about 

myself. I try looking at my past mistakes and successes. 

How can I improve on them. I try to plan for the 

future...I’ll be better tomorrow. The way toward a 

healthier and fuller (spiritual?) life does not lie 

somewhere in the past or in the future, but rather in this 

moment itself. So, how do I act in this moment? 
 

First, I find myself bound by my inheritance from the 

past. I was born a male...I cannot overcome this fact of 

my past which so profoundly affects the present. I was 

born in the twentieth century...this affects the way I see 

the world around me. I have said and done what I have 

said and done (as have those around me) and these things 

cannot be undone. In fact, they deeply affect how we 

approach this next moment. 
 

But my actions in this moment are not limited to the 

influence of the past on this present moment. There is 

another influence on the present moment: the future. 

Oddly, you and I have the capability to envision and 

imagine the world other than how it has been in the past. 

We can see how things might be different, maybe better, 

maybe worse. 
 

We see possibilities. Negative futures plague us with fear 

and worry; they motivate us toward self-preservation, 

resource hording, exclusion. 
 

But we can also see positive futures, futures with hope. 

O, how I wish God would bring about this hopeful future, 

but God does not act in the world in a coercive way. That 

is, God does not force anyone (or anything) into a certain 

outcome. So if the past is set and God is not by nature 

coercive, how does God work in the world? 
 

When does the future become now? When we act. Our 

acts “actualize” possibilities, that is, possibilities become 

realities. We realize our possibilities...that is, we make 

them “real.” God actualizes or realizes the hopeful future 

through us! 
 

But God works in a persuasive way: God calls to us from 

a place of hope; God calls to us from a place better than 

the place we are in now; God calls to us from the future. 
 

And we respond. We may respond in fear, clinging to 

what we believe will see us safely and securely into the 

future. We may respond with worry, attempting to control 

through force, subtle and not so subtle. 
 

Or we may respond with faith, choosing hope. We may 

respond to God’s persuasive call to us. We may respond 

by trusting our past is forgiven and does not control us. 

We may respond by trusting the Spirit is with us in this 

moment. We may respond by trusting the future is 

hopeful. 
 

God is always calling us toward a future in which we are 

closer to God, in which we act in harmony with those 

around us, in which we have integrity. 
 

In this moment, I can make a choice to respond to God’s 

call. If I don’t do so well, now is another moment. 

          

  Peace,    Pastor Steve 

Remember in Prayer   Thank you to Jeannette 

Mickelson for the gift to 

Bethany Cemetery Fund in 

memory of Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Dan & Tammy 

Yrjo for their gift to the First 

English Music Fund in memory 

of Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Lucille Erickson 

for her gift to the First English 

Building Fund in memory of 

Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Roger & Marie Henstorf for their gift to the First English 

Building Fund in memory of Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Loraine Madsen for her gift to the First English Sunday 

School in memory of Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Joan Torma for her gift to the First English Quilters in 

memory of Paul Schiotz. 

 Thank you to Pastor Steve and Jane Bruer for their gift to the First English 

Building Fund in memory of Paul Schiotz. 

 Dorothy 

Koskiniemi 
 Lynnette Yliniemi 
 Kyle Soppeland 
 Tracey Skroski 
 Simon Eckman 
 Colton Polman 
 Brittany Kondos 
 Carol Mortenson 
 Ramona Olson 
 Joann Koskela 
 Ordell Newgaard 
 Jason Wilker 
 Bruce Blanchard  
 Elvin Yrjo 
 Dale Lubitz 

 Thomas Thelen 
 Gail Hawkins 
 Maryann Lusti 
 Gladwin Walker 
 Carol Alm 
 Susan Gullekson 
 Our Country & 

Military 
 Our Churches, 

Pastors, 
Leaders, and 

Staff 
 Our Sunday 

School Students 

and Teachers 
 Confirmands 

LYO Kick Off Party 

A Bon Fire Kick Off Party for the new 
year of LYO will be held at the home of 
Chris & Tracy Olson on Wednesday, 
September 16 starting at 6:30 P.M. 
Hotdogs and lemonade will be 
provided. Please bring other items to 
share such as chips, pop and fixings 
for s’mores. Bring a friend and Come 
for a night of fun! 



Present: Pastor Steve, Pastor Jim, Virgil O., Bob H., Corrine 

N., Russ O., Sue W., Marlene S., Kari C., and Dianne S.  

Absent: Tim K. 

Russ called the meeting to order. On a motion by Kari, 

seconded by Bob, it was agreed upon to accept Tim Kohrs 

and Sue Wilker to serve on the Administrative Board for the 

remainder of this year, replacing Sara H. and Lynn L. 

Pastor Jim shared devotions, based on Hebrews 11:6.  

The Secretary's Report was presented and accepted on a 

motion by Virgil, seconded by Marlene. 

Treasurer's Report: The Building Fund has been collected 

for July and August. The Assessment is up to $4,177.00 

which means we are 1/3 of the way to having it paid off. The 

General Fund balance is -$652.89. Our share of the radio 

sponsorship is paid for 3 months - using Missions Funds, as 

was the $500.00 donation to the LYO last month. We made 

$320.00 from the raffle. Since the General Fund is in the 

negative, it should be stated in the Epistle. Both insurance 

and taxes are due this month. A motion by Bob to accept the 

report, was seconded by Sue, and carried.  

Committee Reports: 

Stewardship and Worship submitted no reports. 

Social Ministry: Kari  reported that there will be a meeting 

to choose the layout and cover of the new Pictorial Directory 

on August 17th. There will also be discussion of the layout 

of the pages. The deadline for submitting photos is August 

30th. Send digital pictures to Pastor's email address. There 

will be reminders in the next 2 weeks bulletins. 

Youth: There will be an organizational meeting of the LYO, 

involving parents, on August 19th at 6:00 p.m. Kris 

Spadgenske, Tracey Olson and Karen Kocurek have agreed 

to oversee the LYO. On September 16th, there will be a Kick

-Off Meeting at Olson's in Sebeka. The finances and bills are 

paid. Pastor Steve's and Pastor Jim's names are on the bank 

account. Marlene will consult on finances. Corrine talked 

about having Pastor Jim assume the role of "Youth Pastor". 

He currently is an LYO teacher and leader. We want the 

statement out that we value our youth and this change allows 

for more structure.   On a motion by Corrine, seconded by 

Kari, it was unanimously agreed upon. This will be 

contingent on the agreement of all 3 of our churches. 

Building and Grounds: The sprinkler system valve has 

been replaced. The State of Minnesota mandates an 

inspection every year at a cost of $145.50. The total for parts 

and installation is $466.18. There is problems with the 

sprinkler.  Virgil's brother is a licensed plumber and we can 

look into that next year.   The south entrance door needs 

painting. Russ told us that Pastor Jim's name will be included 

on our sign, perhaps by our next meeting. Work will be 

donated.  

Education: Confirmation Sunday will be on September 

13th. Sunday School Rally will be on September 20th.  

Pastor Steve: He encourages us to have our reports emailed 

to Dayna on the Tuesday before our next meeting date. We 

have had another busy month. He asks us to remember those 

on our prayer list. 

Pastor Jim: He has also had a busy month, including a 

double Baptism at Friends in Christ. He is really active in 

getting kids involved.  He asks us to keep him in our prayers, 

as he takes the work with our youth very seriously.  He 

teaches them the word of God, but they also talk about 

current events in combination with biblical references. 

Old Business: 
1.  Pastor Steve is on vacation from August 27th -September 

3rd.  

2.  Keyboards:  Mary has tried several, but a purchase is 

tabled for now. We can possibly borrow one, when needed.  

New Business: 
1. Reorganization of Committees: Sue may become the 

Education liaison. A job description was read from our 

Constitution, and she will look it over to see what she is 

comfortable with. 

2. $1,000.00 donation for cost of the bus for the LCMC 

Gathering in Dallas in October: Kari made a motion and 

Marlene seconded. The item carried. Deadline is September 

21st. 18 or 19 members attended last year in Des Moines. 

3. Joint Service, Dinner and Auction will be at Bethany on 

August 23rd. 

4. Kari mentioned our Family 

Fun Fest coming up on October 

10th. Since we are not doing an 

auction this year, we talked 

about an alternative item. 

Marlene suggested people bake 

cookies and we could sell 

varieties that could be chosen 

and purchased by the pound. We 

will bring it up with the 

Women's Board as well. 

5. Fellowship Ministries will 

perform on Sunday night, 

August 16th at 6:00 p.m. 

6. Next meeting date is 

September 14th. Russ will give 

devotions.  

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dianne Schilling, Secretary 

FIRST ENGLISH                                                   
Attendance &  

Offering 
 

8/2/15   59 
General $ 1,95700 
Loose           $ 233.00 
Food Shelf $ 75.00 
Building     $ 26300 
 $ 2,528.00 
8/9/15   
General            $      690.00  
Music Fund   $     25.00 
Loose   $  57.85 
Assessments   $ 10.00 
Building     $ 70.00 
 $ 852.85 
8/16/15  
General       $ 2315.00 
Assessments  $ 5.00 
Loose $    30.00 
Building     $ 150.00 
 $ 2,500.00 
8/23/15    Service at Bethany 
General       $ 110.00 
Building    $ 20.00 
              $ 130.00 

First English Lutheran Church ~  Administrative Board Meeting, August 10, 2015  

The 15th Annual LCMC Gathering is October 4th to 7th in Dallas, 

Texas.  We are looking for people to join us on the trip.  We have a bus that we 

will traveling on down to Dallas leaving early on the 3rd and returning on the 8th.  

Please contact Pastor Steve if you are interested in going to the Gathering. 



BETHANY 
Attendance &  

Offering 
8/2/15  
General     $   2,090.00 
Cemetery  $ 20.00 
                   $  2,115.00 
8/9/15    
General      $   825.00 
Missions   $      10.00 
                  $   825.00 
8/16/15    
General      $  860.00 
8/23/15    
General     $ 1261.51 
Missions    $    61.85 
                $  1,331.36 
Bethany Auction 
Pop           $   53.00 
Lunch       $  532.00 
Auction    $3,790.00 

Friends in Christ Lutheran Church 

Board of Trustees Meeting ~ August 12, 2015 

 
Present: Curt O., Dobe L., Marianne K., Tracey 

O., Pastor Steve, Pastor Jim, Mac O. 

Curt O. opened with prayer. 

Secretary’s report read & approved. 

Financial report tabled for next month. 
Missions: Gave $200.00 for Schmoll’s living 

expenses. 

Business: 
1.Constitution changes will be looked over by 

trustees, then have congregation look over and 

have opportunity to ask questions and vote on 

constitution. 

2.Tabled investment until next month. 
3.Pastor Steve will be gone August 27th to 

September 3rd and September 26-27. 
4.Youth meeting on August 19th at First 

English. Motion made, seconded and passed 

for Pastor Jim to be the Youth Pastor. 
5.Sunday School Kick-off is September 13th at 

Sebeka Park, 9:30 service, followed by potluck 

and games. Sunday School starts on September 

20th. 

Submitted by Tracey Olson, Secretary 

Bethany Church 
Disciples: As we begin 

the planning of our 6th 
Annual Holiday Festival, 
we encourage each 
member to help and 
contribute to make our 
Festival a fun and 
successful event. A sign 
up sheet will be 
available for the Bake 
Sale, Crafts and Silent 
Auction as well as 
preparing, serving and 
clean up times. Please 
contact Kris 
Spadgenske  
218-564-4249  
or Diane Mickelson  
218-346-2929 with any 
questions.  

BETHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL  

MEETING ~ AUGUST 11, 2015 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Art Y., Verdell S., Rita H., Lynette Y., Ron 

M., Kris S. and Pastor Steve.  Carol R. and Josie P. were also present. 

Art called the meeting to order and Pastor Steve gave devotions.   

Ron made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Rita 

seconded.  Motion carried 

Lynette made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Ron 

seconded.  Motion carried.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Evangelism – Rita:  Has been calling to see who can use Bibles.  Will 

call Pine Manor.  Talked about sending Bibles along with quilts at 

Christmas time.  Lynette made a motion to purchase 25 Bibles to 

have available to distribute to places in need.  A brochure of the 

church will also go with the Bibles.  Verdell seconded.  Motion 

carried.  Bethany is currently sponsoring on 102.7 and 95.3 radio 

station.   

Social Ministry – Lynette:  Lynette made a motion to send a 

sympathy card along with $50 to Max and Ashley Aho who recently 

lost their infant daughter in a tragic accident. Ron seconded.  Motion 

carried.    It was reminded and discussed that Thrivent members can 

apply for money 21 days prior to an event to help with expenses.   

Youth/Education – Verdell:  Sunday School will start on Sept. 20.  

Sarah Makela has stepped down as LYO coordinator.  Kris will take 

this position for Bethany. 

Worship – Ron:  Various individuals will be providing special music 

for worship on Sunday, August 23.   

Buildings and Grounds – Mark:  Continue to work on Cemetery. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Carol and Josie stepped down from planning and coordinating 

funeral meals.  Kris agreed to take on this role.  Working in the 

kitchen and providing food will now be a congregational effort as 

a whole (men and women) and will not be divided into circle 

groups.  

2. Verdell made a motion to name Pastor Jim as our Youth Pastor.  

Ron seconded.  Motion carried.   

3. Lynette made a motion to designate $1000.00 to help pay for the 

bus to LCMC gathering.  Verdell seconded.  Motion carried.   

4. Pastor Steve will be on vacation Aug 27-Sept 3 and Sept 26 & 27 

for his parents 60th Wedding Anniversary. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  Kris will check out website for getting chairs ordered.   

2.  Auction dinner is planned.  Auction bill is done.   

3.  Congregational pictures for the directory are done.  Will start 

putting together the rest of the directory this summer.   

4. Will check with Lianna about putting Pastor Jim’s name on the 

sign.   

5. Hangers for the banners are done.  Thank you to Steve Peterson 

for doing this for us. 

6. Fall Festival is October 17 at the Wolf Lake Lions Hall. 

Meeting closed with prayer.   

Respectively Submitted by Kristine Spadgenske, Secretary 

6th Annual  
Bethany Holiday Festival 

Saturday, October 17, 2015 

9:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M. 
Wolf Lake Lions Hall 



Ruby’s Pantry next  
distribution is   Saturday, 

September 19, 2015. 
Registration is at 9:00 A.M. 

at First English Lutheran 
Church and distribution is 

at 10:00 A.M. at the 
Catholic Church.  If you are 
interested in volunteering 
please be at the Catholic 
Church around 8:30 A.M.  

First English Womenôs  Executive Board Meeting 
 

Thursday, August 20, 2015 

The meeting opened with prayer & devotions by  

Marlene Schiotz. 

Secretaryõs report read & approved. 

Treasurerõs report read & approved.  A report on the 

Midsummer Picnic was given, with proceeds to go to 

Special Projects, Food Shelf & Missions. 

Discussion was held and motions approved on 

transferring from funeral and coffee funds to the kitchen 

need. 

The GPA birthday party was held in August, with the 

next one in September. 

A reminder was given in regard to the school kits, 

sponsored by the church board. A play pen has been set 

up to receive infant care items for Lutheran World 

Relief, which will be sent along with the quilts in 

December. 

Penny Pot Sunday will be September 27, with proceeds 

going to Heartland Homes. 

The Confirmation reception will be held on September 

13. 

Discussion was held on the Bible Study starting in 

September.  

Discussion was held on the sale of homemade cookies 

during the Fun Fest on October 10. 

The meeting closed with the Lordõs Prayer.     

Phyllis Leritz, acting, secretary 

First English Midsummer  

Picnic Report  

Receipts 

Ticket Sales $1064.00 

Donations $  265.00 

Total Income $1,329.00 
 

Expenses 

Food Expense $528.24 

Thrivent Seed Money 

  $250.00 

Total Expenses $288.24 

Balance  $1,040.76 
 

Distribution of Midsummer 

Picnic Income 

Special Projects $346.92 

Food Shelf $346.92 

Missions $346.92 

Total  $1,040.76 
 

A Big Thank You to 

everyone who helped make 

our Midsummer Picnic a 

success! 

Penny Pot Sunday   
is September 27th 

 
Penny Pot Sunday is an 
opportunity  for our women 
and their families to provide 
support for a community 
organization through a special 
offering. 
 
This year the special offering 
will again go to Heartland 
Homes—homes for the 
mentally deficient in Park 
Rapids. 
 
Many of you have been saving 
pennies and loose change 
throughout the year for the 
offering or will be making a 
special donation. 
 
Checks may be made out to 
First English Women – these 
donations are tax deductible.  

WOW BIBLE STUDY ï THE 
PROVERBS 31 WOMEN 

and the Stories of Faithful Women in 
Scripture. 

 

This study is one that gives a realistic look 
into the lives of a number of biblical women 
both from the Old & New Testaments.  Each 
lesson is based on a specific theme from 
Proverbs 31, and looks at how it was 
exemplified in that woman's life story. 
 

The eight women described in this study 
were not examples of perfection. They were 
ordinary, imperfect human beings like the rest 
of us.  But God used them as His 
instruments, to His own glory.  The traits and 
character exemplified by these biblical 
women give us an insight into the way God 
transforms our own lives of faith in Christ. 
 

We will met once a month Sept through April. 
There will be two possibilities for study. The 
1

st
 Mon. of the month ( unless it is a holiday) -   

Mon. 14
th

 at Woodside Manor in the Day 
Room at 10:00 to 11:00 am or the 2

nd
 Tue. 

of the month  - Tue. 8
th

 at 5:30 to 6:30 P.M. 
at First English. 
Please sign up at the table in the fellowship 
hall or call the  church office.(564 – 4610). 
Cost is $6.00       Bring a Friend  ! 

 WOW MISSION PROJECT:  BABY CARE KITS  
Bringing a baby into the world can be a difficult and scary thing for a 
mother living in poverty. She worries about her baby's health and well- 
being when there is a lack of money to buy the things every mother 
wants for her newborn. The items included in a Baby Care Kit provide 
the things a mother needs to care for her baby the way 
she hopes to – soft blankets to give warmth and comfort, soap to keep 
germs away. Lack of something to dress her baby in often keeps a 
mother isolated from her community, but the clothes in a Baby Care Kit 
welcome both mother and baby out into the world. 
There is a “Play & Packò in the Narthex with a list of items that is needed 
for the Baby Care Kit. Diapers are especially needed!  They can be 
made from flannel or even by recycling T-shirts.  Visit lwr.org/
babycarekits or call 800.597.5972 for instructions for Diaper Tip Sheet 
with instructions. 

First English Women's 
Fellowship Activity:  

Wednesday, September 30 th at 
6:00 P.M. 

Woodside Manor Day Room  
Movie : ñSing Over Meò  

& Root Beer Floats  
The story of Dennis Jernigan the man 
behind the biggest Christian songs of 
all time, (“You Are  MY All in All,ò 
ñThank You Lord!ò and ñWhen I Fell in 
Love with You.ò) and his struggle with 
homosexuality, and the deliverance 
he found through Jesus Christ. 



How do I know what the will of God is? This age old 
question has been asked over and over and over by 
people. But a disciple of Jesus Christ does not put 
their confidence in the details, but in the God of the 
details. Look at these two verses. 
 

John 3:8 
 The wind  blows  where it wishes, and you hear its 
sound, but you do not know where it comes from or 
where it goes. So it is with everyone who is born of 

the Spirit.ò 
 

Psalms 37:23  
The steps of a man are established by the LORD, 

when he delights in his way 
 

The Scriptures make it clear that God is in charge. 
It’s not the car deciding where to go, it’s the driver of 
the car. To put it another way, a person cannot find 
their destination without a proper map. And having a 
map isn’t a guarantee, but closely following the map 
provides much more chance of success. 
 

I was part of a church that had road rallies. The 
designers of the rally gave the drivers clues, 
destinations, and guidelines. Most accurate time 
wins. Notice I didn’t say best time. Any crazy person 
can drive like mad, break laws, endanger people, 
damage property and equipment to gain a prize. But 
look at the collateral damage. So the road rally also 
demanded courtesy, attention to detail, and timely 
execution of turns. 
 

The rally was designed to be a test of skills. 
 

The Christian life is much the same. It is designed by 
God to conform us to the image of Christ. The 
commission and the commandment are not the goal 
nor the means. They are the product. If you want to 
know how you are doing with the Great 
Commandment and the Great Commission you only 
need to look as far as how closely you are walking 
with God through Jesus Christ. 
 

What does this have to do with the will of God? 
 

If you concern yourself with loving God, walking with 
Him, abiding in His Word, and listening to Holy Spirit 
you will accomplish His will.  
 

You will notice that in doing this your life takes turns 
you hadn’t anticipated. Some times situations that 
seem to be a distraction might be the very thing God 
wants you to take your time with. This is especially 
true when it comes to caring for people. God loves 
every person the same. Your time with individuals, 
groups, families, clubs, etc will always be about the 
people you encounter. 
 

Your abiding in God by abiding in His Word and 
listening prayer will be like reading a map carefully. 
He will always speak to you when you need Him to. 
He may not speak to you just because you want Him 
to. You may need to go back to the last thing God 
said and complete it before He will give you more 
info, just like the road rallies I once took part in. 
 

Sometimes in the road rally we would go to a 
destination on the route and have to observe 
something. It may have been an address on a 
building, the position of a statue, the color of a house 
or any other thing. Getting it wrong meant losing 
points. 
 

If you want to know the will of God don’t focus on 
knowing the will of God. Focus on Him. Get to know 
Him as the good God He is. Learn to love the 
discipline that comes because of the great love He 
has for you. Refuse to give in to the lie that He is not 
always good or that He never gives us more than we 
can handle. Exercise faith by imitating Jesus. Go 
heal the sick, cast out demons, show compassion, 
feed people physically and spiritually from the well 
that God places in each of His children. 
 

Looking back you will be amazed at what God did 
with so little. I know I feel that way every day. 
 

I’ll leave you with this thought concerning the will of 
God. I thought I was done with youth ministry, that 
God was moving me away from it. These past 
council meetings proved otherwise. It was 
recommended that I be given the title of youth pastor 
to demonstrate we as a parish value our youth. I 
have already been serving in this capacity as the 
Lord led me last fall. And so here I am working with 
young people because it is the will of the Lord, 
despite whatever road I thought I would be on. Trust 
Him! 
        Here’s another step, 

            Pastor Jim 

 

Pastor Jimõs recommended reading for the month:   

Have a Little Faith  by Mitch Albom. Mitch was brought 

up Jewish and like many, has a nominal practice of his 

faith. This book is the real life story of his Rabbi, 'The 

Reb,' asking Mitch to do his eulogy when he dies. The 

story encompasses their dialog over an extended period 

of time as well as a parallel story of a Detroit pastor.  

Although I cannot sign off on the all roads lead to heaven 

aspect of this book, the story itself offers a number of 

thought provoking issues, what we think about dying, 

what we do with out lives, the importance of our roots as 

well as finding our way back to what's important. 

S T E P S 
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Sunday School Rally Days  

Bethany Lutheran 

Church  

Sunday, September 20th  

9:30 A.M. 

 

 

 

 

First English Lutheran 

Church  

Sunday, September 20th 

 

 

 

 

 

Friends in Christ  

Lutheran Church  

Sunday, September 13th 

at the Sebeka Park 

9:30 A.M.  

Potluck meal following  

Service 

Please keep the Sunday School students and the teachers in your prayers this year! 

LYO KICK -OFF    Wednesday, September 16th, 2015  6:30 P.M.  

All Youth 7th grade and older are welcome to join us for an evening of fun  

& fellowship  at the home of Chris & Tracey Olson. Bring a friend! 


